## MacLeod, Heather

From: Jim.Hondrakis@boroondara.vic.gov.au Sent: Wednesday, 18 October 2006 5:23 PM

To: Adjudication; Norton, Jaime

Subject: Interim Authorisation - Bus Shelter Installations and Maintenance

Dear Mr Gregson

I refer to your letter of 6 October 2006, seeking Council views in relation to the Municipal Association of Victoria's (MAV's) request for interim authorisation to begin negotiations on a Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) between the Director of Public Transport and Councils on the provision of bus shelter installations and maintenance services.

I wish to advise that the City of Boroondara is supportive of both the MAV's interim and ultimate authorisation applications and has previously given consent to the MAV to apply to the ACCC for authorisation on behalf of the City of Boroondara.

Should you require any further details please contact me.

Yours sincerely

Jim Hondrakis Team Leader Transport Management ENGINEERING AND TRAFFIC

City of Boroondara Private Bag 1 Camberwell 3124

ph. 9278 4546 fax 9278 4512

e-mail jim.hondrakis@boroondara.vic.gov.au

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the system manager.

This footnote also confirms that this email message has been swept by MIMEsweeper for the presence of computer viruses.

For further information contact www.clearswift.com

Contact details: City of Boroondara

8 Inglesby Road, Camberwell, Victoria, Australia 3124

Telephone: 03 9278 4444 Facsimile: 03 9278 4466

Website: www.boroondara.vic.gov.au Email: boroondara@boroondara.vic.gov.au

\*